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\
: October 29, 2024
:."'h?“‘“- ‘tr ‘%‘ Meeting Minutes — Joint Parish Councils
% St. John the Baptist/Transfiguration/St. Leo & St. Ann’s,
& St. Paul's, St. Peter’s, and St. Joseph's

Participants were welcomed to St. Leo/St. Ann's by Father O'Brien followed by an opening
prayer by Father Angelicchio.

Subcommittee Reports:

Communications Subcommittee:

Cheryl Haritatos reported that her subcommittee has met twice since our last Joint Parish
Councils meeting. Her subcommittee has prepared, published and disseminated the Joint
Parish Councils meeting minutes, Town Hall Meeting Summaries, and Bulletin Announcements
for the Naming and Social subcommittees. They have published Frequently Asked Questions
(FAQ) Columns focusing on the mission and work of the Faith Formation Subcommittee, the
Naming Subcommittee, and the Weekend Liturgy Subcommittee. All minutes from
subcommittee meetings have been disseminated to the members of the Joint Parish Councils.

Cheryl extended a huge thank you to the women that are responsible for preparing our bulletins
and inserts each weekend. They have been extremely supportive and flexible. We would not
be able to disseminate all the information that we have without their help! They have done a
great job ensuring each publication from the Communications Subcommittee is published in the
bulletins at the same time.

Cheryl indicated that Joe Stanton is developing a page on the St. Peter’'s website that will be
published. Posters are being prepared that will be displayed in all the Churches and Parish
Facilities with information on how this webpage can be accessed. The webpage will include a
tab for: (1) Town Hall Meeting Summaries, (2) Joint Parish Councils Meeting Minutes,

(3) Bulletin Announcements, (4) FAQ Columns, (5) A Calendar of Upcoming Events, and

(6) Special Recognition/Events.

Cheryl said her subcommittee’s next meeting would be November 14". They will be creating a
survey to identify requirements for a new website, and other social media requirements for our
new parish as well as new FAQ columns.

Facilities/Cemeteries Subcommittee:

Kate Stephan spoke about the work this subcommittee has been doing. She said that Tom
Carinci and Mark LaGasse have done walk throughs of all our churches, grounds and
cemeteries. They have discussed the collaboration of St. John's and St. Peter’s in jobs like
snow removal etc. They stated that they are looking at ways that all churches can help one
another. Father O'Brien asked what condition the members of the subcommittee felt the
churches and grounds were in and both Kate and Mark replied excellent. It was stated that they
will continue to monitor the ongoing maintenance of each facility.

Faith Formation Subcommittee:

Evelyn Surace reported that her subcommittee has met and discussed how many classes form
each Faith Formation group, how many catechists are teaching and exactly where each class is
held. They also have an exact number of students enrolled in each class. They have discussed
that the biggest challenge at each church is how to encourage the 12-14 yr. old students to
enroll in their programs. All the catechists have brainstormed how this challenge can be
overcome. She stated that another challenge in each church is how to have families interact
and participate in their child's Faith Formation journey.

All programs in each church use the same materials for elementary and middle school. This
way students can attend class at any site and receive the same lessons. She noted that the
High School program is more church specific at this time. She also spoke about the Catechist
Social that was a few weeks ago at St. Paul’s. All the catechists and helpers were invited to
meet one another and socialize.

She concluded by stating that RCIA and Adult Faith Formation would be discussed in their
upcoming meetings.
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Finance Subcommittee:

Dale Rashford reported that his subcommittee met a few weeks ago at St. Paul's. They created
a spreadsheet of revenue and expenses through July 1, 2024, of all our current churches.
Historically, he explained revenue tends to go down at first when emerging from a
reorganization. He also said his subcommittee has created a budget making document that
includes all current jobs held in each parish. They will analyze this data to see if there is any
duplication of jobs with the thought of combining some present positions. He concluded by
saying his next subcommittee meeting would be November 11, 2024,

Naming Subcommittee:

John MacGaffick reported that his Naming subcommittee has completed the task they were
given. He stated that the name "Sacred Heart” has been submitted to Bishop Lucia. He
thanked his subcommittee for working towards a Christ centered name.

Social Subcommittee:

Deb Grogan reported that her subcommittee last met on October 7, 2024. Her subcommittee’s
goal is to bring all parishioners together socially. She spoke about the celebration of “those that
feed the hungry” that occurred on Tuesday, October 29, 2024, at St. John the Baptist Church
social hall. She thanked Kathy and Bob Bojanek that spearheaded this “thank you” dinner for all
the food pantry volunteers in our city. It truly showed how so many people in each of our
churches are involved in this worthy endeavor.

She noted the next planned social event will be at St. Paul's on Sunday, November 17, 2024,
from 12:00-32:00 PM. It will showcase the more than 30 organizations that already exist in our
churches. Each organization will have a table with information about their organizations,
showcasing what they do. Parishioners will be able to join any of the existing organizations that
they choose to. She said each participant will receive a “Passport” that can be stamped by
each organization as a fun way to be sure to visit each table. Anyone that goes to each table
will be eligible to win a $100.00 gift certificate.

She concluded by saying her subcommittee’s next meeting would be at St. Peter’'s social hall on
November 7, 2024. Discussing how to bring our music ministry together is their next topic of
discussion.

Weekend Mass Schedule Subcommittee:

Dyana O'Neill reported that their last subcommittee meeting was October 28, 2024. Since their
last update her subcommittee has finished attending all 11 masses. They have measured every
church to obtain capacity. They have collected attendance at each mass. She explained her
subcommittee is currently composing a full analysis of the data collected. She said that once
that is completed the next step is to make recommendations to the priests.

She also stated how extremely aware her subcommittee is of how the changes in the mass
schedule impact each and every family. She stressed how her team has taken their duties very
seriously and have worked collaboratively. She noted that her team consists of a representative
from every church.

She also stated that the priests have the final decision. Her team will provide a couple of
scenarios for the priests to review. A decision should be coming after Christmas. Her
subcommittee will also provide an FAQ sheet on the steps her team took using the directions
and guidelines they were given.

She concluded by saying the priests will share their decision with the Joint Parish Councils with
a short lead time before they communicate it to all parishioners. This will most likely occur in
January.

Open Forum:

It was asked if the Social Subcommittee would continue beyond July 1, 2025, and plan events
for the new parish. The answer was yes, but they will work with existing organizations to help
expand and grow events.

It was decided that Subcommittees would continue to work as needed, and the next Joint Parish
Councils meeting would be held after the new year.

Father O'Brien thanked everyone for all their hard work.
Father Kelly led us in a concluding prayer.
The meeting concluded at 7:30 PM.

Respectfully submitted,
Annette Marullo, Recording Secretary,
St. John the Baptist/ Transfiguration/St. Leo & St. Ann's
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